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   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative format. 

Dear Families and Friends, 

Our school, as I write, is full of red noses and head band boppers! It’s red nose day as well as Science week fun. Each day working in 

a school brings something new, and it is such a privilege to work in such a vibrant environment.  It was a soggy environment on 

Wednesday after the Woburn trip for year 1, but the children had an amazing time and learned so much too. 

More recently, our school has been revitalised by the wonderful exhibits that are appearing in cabinets and 

on walls. Mr Bowen has been leading a team in school to  develop an art gallery and museum. This isn’t just 

any gallery and museum, because we have been working with the FitzWilliam in Cambridge and a museum 

school in Reading to ensure that the standard of display and choices meet the very strict standards that can 

become a community resource in the future. The work that has happened behind the scenes is beginning to 

take more shape in school. This week,  after much work on cabinets, painting, lighting, locks and purchasing, 

the natural history cabinet is turning heads!  The inspiration to uplift the experiences children have, and to 

enable access for all regardless of family circumstance has impacted our curriculum and will continue to drive improvement of 

opportunity for pupils as we develop them as curators.  A big thank you to our team.  

The children have been working hard on their writing and art following hands on visits from animal and bird 

specialists.  Our younger age groups met with Safari Stu, whilst our older children experienced the birds of 

prey demonstrations.  Part of our Science, the experience of living animals also supports the PSHCE 

curriculum. More notably for us, we invest funding and time in forest school. We hope to earn the tree award 

for our school because of the progression in this area of learning. So, these experiences support that learning 

to remain memorable throughout their lives. We have the PSA to thank for this, and know that their 

fundraising is always to support the enjoyment and excellence in the school. Please do join the PSA if you have any time to spare. 

Every little helps….. 

A polite reminder from me about uniform. It is never easy to explain to children why they can’t have the latest ruck sack, trainers or 

logo shirt in school. This is not made any easier when their friends arrive with these items, and parents have understandably asked 

us directly to address this.  Our uniform is such that it is suitable for play, learning and safety, including sun safety when this comes 

about. The uniform also fosters a sense of belonging and reduces the ‘haves’ from the ‘have nots’.  If you have difficulty financially 

providing correct uniform, do please let us know. We treat this information confidentially and sensitively, and can assist you. 

Thank you for continuing to ensure children dismount scooters and bikes as they arrive in school. It is also great to see so many 

using helmets on their scooters. The safety of children is paramount and there are so many encouraging helmet designs these days 

that children love.  

Reading Sprites has restarted! We began this prior to lockdown, so that the children would be excited by 

books in a different way. The children may find a book that we have planted around the community, and 

their job is to enjoy the book and re-hide it afterwards. We do have a Facebook page for this, so that 

participants can post their hiding places on the page. FACEBOOK LINK. Please do not post pictures of the 

children that identify the school they attend to the public on this page. This is a safeguarding request.  We 

very much hope you enjoy finding, reading and hiding the books. If you have donations of a good quality 

that we can continue to use to share, please do bring them in.  

Over the next two weeks, we will be teaching the children about Easter and Holy Week. They will learn how the story of Jesus is the 

reason we have the Easter weekend and why the egg was then used to symbolise the empty tomb and the rock that 

was rolled away.  

Have a great weekend, from Mrs Finch 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/Shefford-Lower-School-495703633903975/


Values  

The values of March will be Courage & Determination  

“What would life be if we had no courage to attempt anything?” Vincent Van Gogh. 

Courage when you least feel like trying.  Not giving up.. Knowing it is worth it, if not immediately, then in the 

long run.  Courage when you are a lone voice in a crowd, when peer pressure is high. 

 

 

House Points and Attendance             

W/E 04/03/22 

House Points 
 

Air—880 
Fire—706 

Water—673 
Earth—636 

House Attendance 
& Punctuality  

Winner 
 

Water 

Safeguarding Information 
At Shefford Lower School we take our responsibilities to promote 

safeguarding the welfare of all children seriously.  The designated 

persons for safeguarding children is the Headteacher who can be 

contacted via the school office on 01462 629123 

Please find useful information updated weekly 

If you are concerned about a child outside of school you can phone 

999 in an emergency or 101 to make a report.   

The NSPCC operated an urgent helpline on 0808800500 

 

 

 

Thank you for your kind donations so far.  We have added some more 

items to our Amazon wish list that will greatly benefit your children 

with their learning this year.  If you would like to purchase a book for 

our school please click here 

 

Mythbusters  

Myth – It’s up to me what I let my child eat  

Buster  - Access to a healthy diet in order to thrive is part of 
safeguarding. Children without access to nutrition is an 

area of neglect. Schools are obliged to monitor and record 
instances on CPOMs. We can support you if you need help 
with this aspect of care. Our family worker can work with 

you and help you to establish good routines.  

Follow the link 

RED NOSE DAY 

Thank you to every-

one that managed 

to buy a red nose.  

We sold a total of 

240 noses which 

raised £360. 

This years theme for British Science Week was growth.  

We have been having lots of fun across the school    

taking part in projects and doing science experiments 

comparing our predictions with the final results and  

   making predictions of what may happen by adapting the    

   method. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2ZZUJD59NIDQ7/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1?_encoding=UTF8&type=wishlist
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/food-facts/sugar-calculator/


 

 

 

Shefford Museum and Gallery is growing fast at Shefford Lower School. It features copies of some the most  

famous paintings in the world and authentic historical and natural history artefacts. We would like to share a 

different exhibit each week in the news letter. This week's featured exhibit is   

The year 1’s took a trip to Woburn Safari Park this week to find out more about animals and their habitat.       

Although it was a very wet day the children came back in high sprits with lots of news of their school trip. 

 

On Wednesday, 24 children from Year 4 went to Robert Bloomfield for a Sports festival. The children took 
part in a variety of different circuit activities including long jump, target throw and speed bounce, finishing 

the session with some relay races.  

More amazing items from our Shefford Museum antiquity department; these 5 ancient Egyp-
tian Shabti amulets. A shabti (also known as shawabti or ushabti) is a generally mummiform 
figurine found in ancient Egyptian tombs, placed among a mummy’s bandages to ensure the 
deceased a safe, healthy and productive afterlife. During the Predynastic (pre 3100BC) and 
Early Dynastic Period (3150-2686BC) there is some evidence of the sacrificial burial of serv-
ants with the deceased! However, this practice was quickly seen as unnecessary and wasteful, 
and instead symbolic images of servants were painted inside tombs to aid the deceased in the 
afterworld. This was then developed into the use of small statuettes known as Shabti. 

Early versions (Shabti or Shabtiu) were modelled to represent the task that they would perform 
and given tiny tools with which to complete their tasks. Later on, Shawabti (and Ushabti) were 
inscribed with a magical formula which would activate them 

They are commonly made of blue or green glazed Egyptian faience, but can also consist of 
stone, wood, clay, metal, and glass. These particular ones are made of faience and terracotta. In 
ancient Egypt, objects created with faience were considered magical. 

The meaning of the Egyptian term is still debated, however one possible translation is 

‘answerer’, as they were believed to answer their master’s call to work in the afterlife. 

My favourite part was the 

relay races.   

I enjoyed the speed 

bounce and my score 

got better every time.  

I liked seeing 
the giraffes - 
Jessica 

I liked when we saw 
the lions because I did 
some homework all 

I'd never seen a wolf 
before so it was my 
favourite part - Esmae 

I've never seen a 
deer before and I 
saw two! - Ben 

We had such a fun day at the 
zoo! I enjoyed the giraffe talk 
and I learnt that a giraffe's 

I loved it when the monkey was climbing 
on the obstacle course - Mr Tilbury said 
he was monkeying around on the mon-
key bars!  

We had such a cold 
and rainy day at the 
zoo but we loved it 
so much and had a 
lot of fun 



 

Reception  Pear—Lowri, Plum—Renae, Peach—Robin 

Year 1   Sycamore—Elizabeth, Chestnut—Sienna, Holly—Elinor 

Year 2   Willow—Jemima, Oak—Bethany & Holly, Maple—Bradley 

Year 3   Cedar—Lilly, Elm—Albie, Hawthorn—Izzy 

Year 4   Hazel—Poppy, Ash—Myla, Beech—Irina 

Weekly Good News Calls 

 

Here are the children whose parents and carers have received a phone call home this week to let them know how well their child has been working 

and showing their school values.  Keep up the good work Shefford Lower. 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer Diner this 

week for displaying good manners and values at lunchtime 

Shefford Sporting Successes 

We celebrate children’s sporting successes from home as well as those in school. Please send us photos of your child’s certificates and/or medals which 

will be displayed on our PE celebration board and celebrated in assembly.   Well done to these children who have shared their sporting success this week. 

 

Fire House Grace—Swimming, Lacey—Maple, Amelia—Gymnastics 

Water House Indianna—Karate, Ollie—Rugby, Archie—Rugby & Basketball, Sam—Football 

Earth House Oliver—Football 

Reception Charlotte—Rugby 

Reception  Noah & Charlotte 

Year 1  Jada & Zoe 

Year 2  Indianna, Fabrizio, Adam, Maria & Aaron 

Year 3  Ethan, Poppy, Edie, Mason, Louie, Alexandra 

Year 4  Faith, Olivia, Theo, Kelsey, Freya & Tyler 









Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

  

  

  

  

  

Click for more 

information 

Click for more 

information 

Ivel Valley Parent Bulletin 

Ivel Valley Early Help Bulletin 

Click for more            

information 

Click for more     

information 

For more information on this role please click this link 

https://www.bilinguasing.com/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.ngdancecollective.co.uk/
https://kidsdawntildusk.co.uk/holiday-club-bedfordshire/
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.sportyscholars.com/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIyLvGxKK59gIVh6ztCh1HqQ1MEAAYASAAEgIhavD_BwE
https://www.sportyscholars.com/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIyLvGxKK59gIVh6ztCh1HqQ1MEAAYASAAEgIhavD_BwE
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/30c9bfa
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKCBCC/bulletins/309fcdd
https://www.premier-education.com/holiday-camps/
https://www.premier-education.com/holiday-camps/
http://www.beatboxstudiodnf.co.uk/
http://www.beatboxstudiodnf.co.uk/
https://careers.outspokentraining.co.uk/




Drop off times—08.45—09.00am   

Collection times—3.20pm 

The school office will be open from 8.30am to 3.45pm 

for any queries, please call 01462 629123 or email  

schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk. 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics 

 

Autumn Term 2021 

29th & 30th November  Panto—Aladdin 

10th December PSA Present Day 

14th December Christmas Dinner Day 

15th December EYFS Christmas Party and Santa 

16th December KS1 (AM) and KS2 (PM) Christmas Party and Santa 

17th December Carols on the playground and End of Term 

5th January 2022 SPRING TERM Begins—Children Return 

13th January Year 2 St Albans Material Trail 

1stFebruary Chinese New Year 

8th and 10 February Parents Consultation Evening 

11th February Year 4 Bikeability 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics 

2022 Upcoming Dates 

  

W/C 21st February Year 3 Swimming lessons begin for 6 weeks 

21st March—1st April Big Walk and Wheel to school days—We want to encourage more families to travel to school 

actively, to help create healthier and happier communities  

28th March Year 4’s 1940s Activity Workshop 

30th March—1st April Year 4 Residential Trip 

1st April Last day of Spring Term 

19th April SUMMER TERM Begins—Children Return 

20th & 21st April National Child Measurement Programme—Reception children.—The School nurse team will be 

in school for the NCMP—information sent out via Parentmail 

27th April Whole Class Photos 

30th May—3rd June Half Term 

6th June 2022 Extra Bank Holiday to mark The Queen’s Platinum 

14th June Year 4 Faith Tour 

30th June Year 3 Sing Up Concert 

22nd July Last Day of Term 

5th September 2022/2023 School Year Begins 

Moving to become a primary as part of Central 

Bedfordshire’s Schools For The Future project.  

https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/ 

To find Shefford Lowers Academic Calendar 

for 2021/2022 and 2022/2023 please refer to 

our website 

Term Dates Link 

Please note this will be different to the    

Central Bedfordshire term dates 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates

